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Promote 
Your Club
Greetings Club Contact People:

We would like to try something 
new for our next KCCA New 
Resident Welcome.  The clubhouse 
will be open for First Sunday, 
May 6 from 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. The 
New Resident Welcome will be 
held in the lounge from 2:00 – 
3:00 p.m. with tours following. 

Each club is invited to have 
a table set up in the ballroom to 
inform those new residents and 
guest visitors about your club 
and activities available to them.  If 
you know of other clubs who may 
like to participate, (I don’t have 
email for all of them) please let 
them know of the opportunity.  

The idea is to let new residents 
and those touring the current 
homes for sale find out from a real 
person more information about 
your club and activities.  You will 
need to plan set up and clean-
up of the area you use in the 
lounge, and that space will be 
available on a first come basis.    

This is an experiment with the 
hope to demonstrate an inviting 
spirit and welcoming attitude for 
those new to our community.  I 
have heard that a number of 
groups are trying to recruit new 
members and this may be a great 
opportunity to help with that objective.
	 Thank you in advance for 

your participation.
Marty
HNSC and KCCA Board Member

Hello Neighbor Social Committee

Hello Neighbors will hold another 
New Residents’ Welcome Meeting 
on May 6.  Our last Welcome 
Meeting in March was very positive 
with over 30 new and established 
residents attending to enjoy 
meeting new neighbors, 
learn facts about their 
community and enjoy 
the refreshments.  There 
was a great tour of our 
clubhouse and upper 
amenities – if there had 
been Cuban music 
playing, it would have 
looked like a Conga line!

Another successful 

Pies of March was held on March 
24th. Committee members and 
residents donated pies that were 
enjoyed by all.  Table centerpieces 
created by the Committee 
were the prizes and Roberta 
Wiens left with some spending 
money having won the 50/50.

As we look towards the future 
with our commitment to build 
relationships in a warm and 
welcoming atmosphere, Hello 
Neighbors is planning fun activities 
for the entire community.  As a 
Committee, we invite all residents 
to share in doing this by bringing 
your suggestions and ideas to 

the Committee. The 
Hello Neighbors Social 
Committee meetings are 
held once a month on 
the 1st Friday at 10:00 
a.m. in the Clubhouse 
Multi-purpose Room.  
Or, you can call Nancy 
Hayes, (503) 747-
5327 or Peggy Trees, 
(503) 620-0703.

New Residents Welcome Meeting – 
May 6, 2018 

The Hello Neighbors Social 
Committee invites all new residents 
to a Welcome Meeting where you 
can meet new neighbors and learn 
about your community.  Join us on 
Sunday, May 6 at 2:00 pm in the 
Clubhouse Lounge to hear about 
various aspects of community life, 
including important basic rules and 
regulations and those specifics 
that we often overlook in our day to 
day lives. There will also be a tour 
of our Clubhouse and upper area 
amenities. Feel free to come to this 
meeting if you have been unable to 
attend a Welcome Meeting in the 
past. You don’t want to miss the 

fun, the prizes and refreshments!!
Please call the office to RSVP at 

(503) 639-6565.  We look forward 
to seeing you on May 6th.
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Just a 
Reminder

from KCCA  Board Members

Coffee with a 
KCCA Board 
Director 

On the 
first 
Thursday 
of every 
month 
at 9:00 a.m., 
a KCCA Board Director will 
attend the Coffee Time in 
the Clubhouse Lounge. All 
residents are encouraged 
to join the coffee hour and 
ask questions or discuss 
any issues they may have.

KCCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2018

Terry Pittsley – President 
terrypittsley@yahoo.com	

Diana Platika – Treasurer 
platika@aol.com 

Paul Downing – House Committee 
and LAR Committee Head 
503-598-3961

Blair Wyatt – Director 
bjwkingcity@aol.com

Joe Wilson – Director

Marty Williams - Director 
martykcca@gmail.com

 

The KCCA Board of Directors and each of the KCCA committees meet 
monthly in one of the KCCA facilities.

Board Meeting................................ 2nd Tues................ 6:30 p.m. 
Board Meeting.................................4th Tues................. 6:30 p.m. 
PCC - Board Meeting.....................Every Fri..................8:00 a.m. 
Finance Meeting.............................................................on hiatus 
Greens Committee..........................1st Thur................. 1:00 p.m. 
Landscape Committee....................1st Mon................10:00 a.m. 
House Committee...........................................................on hiatus

KCCA CONTACT INFORMATION

Ronnda Zezula, Administrator.........................administrator@mykcca.com 

Clubhouse Office Window........................................................503-639-6565

Regular Hours:	 Monday-Friday:	 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
	 Closed for lunch from 	 1:00 – 2:00 p.m.

Address: ................................... 15245 SW 116th Ave., King City, OR 97224

Pro Shop, open dawn to dusk..................................................503-639-7986 
15355 SW Royalty Parkway

Crown Center - 16880 SW 126th Ave...................................... 503-639-0084 
KCCA’s Website:  www.mykcca.com

ABOUT THE KCCA NEWSLETTER

Publisher/Advertising.............................................Tigard Life 503-692-9215

The King City Civic Association Newsletter is published monthly and 
provided on a non-subscription basis to all members of the KCCA. 

In 2018, articles for the next month’s KCCA newsletters are 
due to admin.assist@mykcca.com no later than:  

Monday, May 14 • Thursday, June 14
Friday, July 13 • Tuesday, August 14 • Friday, September 14

Friday, October 12 • Wednesday, November 14 • Friday, December 14

For advertising information, please contact Mike Antonelli:

TIGARD LIFE • phone 503-692-9215 • Email: mike@tigardlife.com 
PO Box 23562 • Tigard, OR 97281

HELP WANTED
Maintenance/Crew 
Position (Full Time)

Please go to  
www.mykcca.com to  

view the job description 
listed under

“Announcements.”
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Licensed & Bonded                                                                                           King City  

Norm will buy your car!
Isn’t CONVENIENCE everything?  
Who has time for advertising?  

Dealerships never pay up! 
I pay more and drive to YOU!

    503-657-2927
Phone calls only, please. 

Google my number for more information!

Just call NORM, and I’ll be right there

Call

King City 
Mayor’s 
9-Hole 
Gold 
Scramble

The First King 
City Mayor’s 9 Hole 
Golf Scramble is 
waiting for you!  The 
Mayors of Beaverton, 
Durham, and Tigard 
are joining King City 
Mayor Ken Gibson 
for this fun golf event 
on April 29. We need 
more golfers - please 
join us!  For a little 
fun and excitement, 
we are having a 
$10,000 hole-in-one 
contest. Go to www.
kccforegon.org for 
more information and 
to register. See you at 
the hole-in-one contest!

Durham Mayor 
Gery Schirado

Tigard Mayor 
John Cook

Beaverton Mayor
Denny Doyle

King City Mayor 
Ken Gibson
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JIM ARMOUR
I’ve been a King City resident since 

1999. Prior to that, I was a fleet mechanic 
and maintenance supervisor for United 
Parcel Service (UPS) in San Diego.  Before 
joining UPS, I served as a Marine for 20 
years and was a motor transport specialist 
and automotive supervisor. I’ve been a 
member of the King City Lions Club for 15 

years and am currently in charge of the convalescent equipment 
for the community. Over the years, I’ve been a community 
activist and was on the King City Planning Commission just a 
few years ago. More importantly, I was on the KCCA Board of 
Director’s for eight years and now I’d like to return to serving 
the KCCA community. I want to work for the residents of 
King City and help improve the community.  Thank you. 

STEVE GARNER
Raised in a small town in Iowa, I 

moved out to Oregon in 1965, aged 15.  I 
absolutely loved the spirit of “teamwork”, 
and “decide for the good of the group” 
spirit that embodied Oregonians in that 
time.  Our family frequently drove down 
highway 99, and it was then I watched a 
little golf course and scattering of homes 

go up in a little place that was destined to become King City.  
Little did I know then that I would reside there one day.

   I graduated from Gresham High School in 1967 
and went on earning my BS, ed degree at Portland 
State University in 1971.  After graduation, I worked 
as a teacher in Gresham School District for 5 years.  
Economic downturns in the mid-1970s, sent me to work 
for Boyd Coffee Company for the next 13 years.  Finally, 
I was able to return to teaching in the Reynolds School 
District, and worked there for the next 24 years.

     Having worked in the world of education for 29 years 
in the Gresham-Barlow and Reynolds School Districts, as 
well as 13 years working for Boyd Coffee Company, I retired 
in 2016, and moved to King City.  The community is filled 
with fine people and many have become my friends.

     Now, I find myself running for a board position of the 
community that I call home.  I am ready to serve the good 
people of King City as a member of the KCCA board, listening 
to their concerns and looking after their best interests.

2018 Board of Directors Election
The Annual Board of Directors 

Election will take place on Tuesday, 
May 22, 2018 from 9:00 a.m. until 7:00 
p.m. in the Clubhouse Banquet Room. 
There are two positions to fill this year.  

Absentee ballots will be available 
beginning Wednesday, May 2, 2018. 

You may request an absentee ballot 
by calling the office during open 
hours, emailing the office at info@
mykcca.com, or leaving a voicemail 
at 971-808-2492 and Julie Chappelle 
will mail you a ballot to return.  

The doors will open for voting 

in Banquet Room at 9 a.m. and 
close promptly at 7 p.m. When 
you come to vote in person or pick 
up an absentee ballot PLEASE be 
sure and bring proper identification 
indicating your current address.  

Thanks for voting!
Your KCCA Election Committee

ROB CAVASHER
We bought our house in 

2009 and chose King City due to 
location, good housing values, 
and because it was time to 
downsize. Nine years later my 
wife and I feel a strong sense that 
we are part of the community 
as a member of the King City 

Lions, a key-holding member of the woodworking 
shop, and as good friends to our neighbors.  

These days, I’m in the process of retiring and would 
like to become more involved in maintaining and caring 
for the city we love.  A smaller house that’s just one 
story and a yard I can still take care of by myself is 
great, as is being able to mention Howdy Doody or the 
Beatles and everyone knows who I’m talking about.  

	 I’d like to be a member of the KCCA Board of 
Directors since I have more time to devote to causes and 
projects I care about.  Over the last year or two as the 
pool construction has proceeded, I’ve been both excited 
and concerned as the process has been characterized 
by hard work, tough decisions and true progress.  It has 
also been marred by dissention, upset and distrust.  

If elected, I’d like to see the Board and the 
Community come together and celebrate the 
completion of the pool, and take time to look at how 
we treat each other.  Courtesy, good manners and 
respect cost nothing.  We are all grown-ups and, as 
we move forward, I hope that we can listen to each 
other, access all the wisdom we’ve learned over the 
years and come to compromise with grace.  When a 
decision is made, my job will be to devote myself to 
making the outcome a success regardless.  Above 
all, I want to find ways for all of us as a community 
to support one another and take pride in King City.  

	 I plan, if elected, to continue my part time, 
volunteer work with US military combat veterans.  I 
am a U.S. Navy veteran and a founding member of the 
non-profit Returning Veteran’s Project which provides 
free counseling services to vets and their families.  I 
also am a consultant to the Veteran’s Administration 
regarding sexual assault while in military service.

In summary, my hope is to bring my experience and 
education to assist in promoting and improving King City 
as a member of its board however I can.  Thank you. 
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HELEN HARPER
I am running for a position 

on the Board of Directors of the 
KCCA Homeowner’s Association. 
I have been a current KCCA 
resident since August 2007.

My career has been as an Escrow 
Officer for over 20 years. Being an 
Escrow Officer entailed maintaining 

a neutral third party position in the real estate 
transaction. That position required having a fiduciary 
responsibility to all parties involved - sellers, buyers, 
and lenders - which was of utmost importance to me.

During the last 20+ years, I have been in Property 
Management. This position has been mainly in 
Accounting. However, I have been involved in every 
aspect of property management, from property 
inspections to vendor accountability to preparing 
HOA budgets. Even in accounting, owners knew 
that I cared about their homes as if they were my 
own thereby maintaining my fiduciary responsibility 
to them. Throughout both my career as an Escrow 
Officer and in Property Management, I have complied 
and strictly followed the rules and regulations of 
the State of Oregon Real Estate Commission. With 
my background, I know that I can contribute to any 
position on the Board, and will strive towards being 
a part of a Board which works well together.

My main reason for running for the Board is that I 
care about the KCCA residents. Voting is not enough to 
ensure that our HOA is successful. HOA management 
is a vital and living process. That is the reason I 
started posting meeting documents, minutes, financial 
documents from the board and pool meetings in order 
to make people more aware of the daily functioning 
of the KCCA Board in our community. Getting people 
more involved with our governing documents and 
what it takes through accountability, responsibility and 
transparency to have a successful Board is my goal.

As a decision maker for the entire community, it is 
necessary to have some form of outreach to understand 
clearly the priorities and needs of all members in the 
community. Conducting an annual survey so that 
everyone can easily express their concerns and opinions 
will be my effort to get more resident participation in 
our community. KCCA residents will have a voice and 
input into Board decisions if I am elected, and I will 
keep them informed of how Board decisions are made.
A vote for me, Helen Harper, is a vote for greater resident 
involvement and input into KCCA’s management!! 

JIM TREES
My name is Jim Trees. My wife 

Peggy and I moved to King City in 
2005. I served my country in Viet Nam 
and achieved a top secret clearance 
in communications. I completed 
the Dale Carnegie course on public 
speaking and human relations, attended 
Southwestern College to study business 

law, and served two years as an officer of Toastmaster. 
I’ve worked for Sears, receiving the Territorial Award 

of Excellence and was accepted into their management 
trainee program. I also served on the Board of Directors 
for the Sears Federal Credit Union, and started a 
business as an independent Insurance Appraiser. I 
retired after 30 years leaving the business to my son. 

My community service experience includes serving 
one year as president of the Portland chapter of Parent 
without Partners. I was elected to three-year term as 
city councilor for the City of Fairview, served as member 
of the Portland International Airport Noise Advisory 
Committee, and served on the Board of Directors King City 
Men’s Golf Club. I also served on the Board of Directors 
King City Camera Club and am a certified member of 
the Citizens Emergency Response Team (CERT). 

I have served nearly every level of organizational work 
from the guy that sweeps the floors to serving as president.  
My wife Peggy and I, volunteer for various KCCA community 
organizations, and events. My reason for running for the 
KCCA Board of Directors is that I want to bring harmony 
and financial stability back to our HOA.  I believe in priority 
spending according to approved budget and paying cash. 

I have studied the KCCA Governing Documents, and 
I believe they should be updated and brought current 
with Oregon Revised Statutes. There have been some 
questionable actions by the Board and apparently there 
are no consequences if they violate our current Governing 
Documents, however, there are consequences to 
residents for trash cans visible from the street, weeds in 
our yard, hedges over height or having a burned out bulb 
in your outdoor light post. Some past board decisions 
should have, in my opinion had resident approval. These 
include items such as CC&R amendments, swimming 
pool construction, and transfer fee increases. 

I am aware of the time commitment community 
service entails. I know many of you, like me, love 
living in King City and would welcome positive 
changes. My commitment is to work for you, listen to 
you, and with your support bring harmony, financial 
stability, and accountability back to the KCCA.

Please vote for me on May 22. Thank you.
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May Monthly Musical
Submitted by Shirley Frank

On Monday, May 14, 2018 at 
10:30 a.m., the KCCA Monthly 
Musical is pleased to welcome 
the Lake Oswego Millennium 
Classical Quintet.  Millennium Winds 
is a quintet with the traditional 
instrumentation of flute, oboe, 
clarinet, bassoon and French 

horn.  This group has been playing 
together for more than 12 years, 
performing music of several styles 
with the majority of the numbers 
being classical chamber music.  

Two of the selections they will 
perform are La Cheminee Du Roi 
Rene (The Chimney of King Rene 
Suite) by Darius Milhaud and Folk 
Suite for Woodwind Quintet by 

Karen Gorton.  
The group 
includes 
Georganne 
Wicklund, Flute, 
Steve Gance, 
Oboe ,Lea 
Anne Bantsari, 
Clarinet, 
Susan Friesen, 
Horn and 
Gloria Handy, 
Bassoon.  This 
is a group of 
outstanding 
musicians who 
are part of the 

Lake Oswego Millennium Band. 
These concerts are free to 

the public, courtesy of Columbia 
State Bank and KCCA.  As is 
customary, we will honor birthdays 
and anniversaries as well as 
sell raffle tickets for $1 with the 
chance to win $5 or $10 in the 
drawings.  Refreshments will be 
provided following the performance 
by Heather, a representative of 
Avamere.   If you happen to have 
an opportunity to see any of the 
KCCA Board Members or bank 
staff, give them a big thank you for 
providing these wonderful programs 
for us.  PLEASE NOTE that this 
concert is on a MONDAY morning at 
10:30 a.m. Hope to see you there!   

Monthly Musicals are Proudly Sponsored by:

• Examinations & Cleanings   • Crowns & Bridges 
• Dentures & Partial Dentures   • Dental Implant Restorations

16035 SW Pacific Hwy • King City • 503-620-2185
www.AppletreeDentistry.net

Compassionate 
& Conservative 

Dental Care
Dr. Scott T. Simpson 

Over 13 years of clinical experience.

We accept most dental insurances  •  Welcoming new patients!

King City 
Texas Hold-em 
Championships 

Sunday, May 6 • 1 p.m. 
(12:30 registration 

Arts & Crafts Building 

A benefit for the King 
City Aquatic Center

 
$10 donation 
$10 entry fee 

($10 re-buys first hour) 

1st place: 50%  
2nd place: 30%  
3rd place: 20% 

Not too familiar with Hold-em? 
Tutorial at 12:30! 

Questions? 
Call Lono at 971-285-0773
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Call today to schedule service
Mention you’re a King City Resident!

(503) 624-6136
www.davesgaragedoors.com
CCB# 107970

Our stocked vans ensure 
your service is completed 

on time, the first time.

This Doctor Makes Housecalls!

ANNUAL PICNIC & POTLUCK
Monday, May 28, 2018

From Noon – 2:00 p.m. at the 
KCCA Clubhouse Banquet Room

Bring your favorite dish to share plus your own 
plate, utensils, cups, and extra drinks, if desired.  

Coffee and tea will be provided. 

Volunteers are always needed to set up and 
clean up. Come at 11:00 a.m. to help set 

up or stay after 2:00 p.m. to help clean up. 
Inquiries? Call Jeannie at 503-642-4104.

KCCA Golf Pro Shop 
Submitted by Joy Olmstead

The 2018 Golf Season is in full 
swing (pardon the pun)!  The King 
City Men’s and Ladies Clubs had their 
opening events the first week of April, 
and they’ve hit the ground running!!   

Coach Crystal, Coach Assistant 
Bailey, and the members of Vault 
Elite Special Needs Kids Competition 
Cheer Team wish to thank all who 
helped make their golf tournament 
a success, and their first out-of-
state competition trip a reality.  
They didn’t place, but Coach 
Crystal said they did really great!!  

At this writing, the first annual City 
of King City Mayor’s Golf Tournament 
is drawing closer.  The date is Sunday, 
April 29. I’m sure that it will be a huge 
success!  The King City Community 
Foundation thanks you all in advance 
for your support and participation.

On June 15, the golf course is 
hosting the Nick Jones Memorial 
Golf Tournament.  For those of us 
that knew and loved Nick, this is a 
great opportunity to meet and play 

golf with his family, and exchange 
Nick stories.  Loud, Nick-type golf 
wear is encouraged.  There is a 
sign-up sheet on the Men’s Club 
board in the Pro Shop.  For more 
information, contact the Pro Shop. 

On a serious note, I’ve received 
several reports from our golfers that, 
when crossing the streets to reach 
the next tee box, there have been 
some close calls involving the golfers 
and vehicle traffic.   
When driving 
through these 
areas, please be 
more cautious 
and slow down!  
Remember that 
the golfers are 
in marked 
cross-
walks 
with the 
right of way, 
whether they 
are walking or 
in golf carts.  If, 
by chance, you 
do have to stop 

quickly, please be courteous to 
them, and acknowledge them by a 
wave of your hand or quick word of 
apology.  We don’t want anyone hurt!

Lastly, please do not use the golf 
course or the cart paths for your 
daily walk, even if you don’t see any 
golfers playing.  I understand that 
it is a beautiful area, but remember, 
the cart paths are restricted for cart 
use only. No pedestrians at all.

King City Women’s Golf Club
Submitted by Janet Craig 

Our opening day for the Women’s 
Golf Club is Wednesday, April 4th. If you 
are new to King City or have been here 
a while, we would like to invite you 
to join our club. We have all levels of 
golfers and are a very friendly group. 
We play every Wednesday from April 
through October. If you would like more 
information you can stop in at the Pro 
Shop for an information pamphlet or 
call Wendy Marchant at 503-207-3409. 
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April 2018
S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 13 14
15 16 17 18 19 20 21
22 23 24 25 26 27 28
29 30

9:30am	 CC	 Travel Club Board Mtg
10:30am	 CH	 Monthly Musical 

Performance
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:00pm	 MP	 Bunco
1:10pm	 CH	 Zumba Gold Dance
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club
6:30pm	 MR	 Mexican Train
6:30pm	 AC	 Woodshop Club
7:00pm	 CH	 Camera Club  - Competition Night

8:30am	 MR	 Lions Board Meeting
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:10pm	 CH	 Zumba Gold Dance
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
1:30pm	 MR	 Mexican Train
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club Performance
6:00pm	 CH	 Bingo
7:00pm	 CC	 Camera Club Board Mtg

12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:10pm	 CH	 Zumba Gold Dance
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club
7:30pm	 CH	 Camera Club - Programs Night

OFFICE CLOSED
11:00am	 CH	 Memorial Day Potluck
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:10pm	 CH	 Zumba Gold Dance
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club
7:00pm	 CH	 Camera Club: Show & Share Night

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:30pm	 CC	 Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
7:00pm	 CH	 TV Quilt Guild Mtg

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:00am	 MP	 Republican Women 

Discussion Group
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:30pm	 CC	 Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
6:30pm	 CH	 Board of Directors Meeting

7:00am	 CH	 BOARD ELECTION
    (Voting closes at 7:00pm)
9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:30pm	 CC	 Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
5:45pm	 CH	 Pinochle

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:30pm	 CC	 Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CC	 Quilters
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:00pm	 MP	 Imperial Terrace Condo Board 

Mtg
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CC	 Quilters
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:00pm	 CH	 SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 MP	 Yoga

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CC	 Bunco Babes
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 CH	 Community Meeting

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:30pm	 MR	 Royal Gardens HOA Monthly 

Board Meeting
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith 
Devotion

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

12:30pm	 AC	 Texas 
Hold ‘Em 
Fundraiser

2:00pm	 CH	 First Sunday - New 
Member Welcome

2:00pm	 CH	 Club Fair - New 
Member Welcome 
Event

7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith Devotion

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith 
Devotion

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith 
Devotion

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
12:00pm	 CH	 Hearing School  

Free Luncheon
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:30pm	 CC	 Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
7:00pm	 MR	 TV Quilt Guild Board Mtg.

8

15

22

29

7

14

21

28

6

13

20

27

1

 KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - MAY 2018
	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

8:00am	 MR	 Men’s Golf Board 
Meeting

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
11:30am	 CH	 Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CC	 KC Royalty Red Hats
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga
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June 2018
S M T W T F S

1 2
3 4 5 6 7 8 9
10 11 12 13 14 15 16
17 18 19 20 21 22 23
24 25 26 27 28 29 30

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CC	 Quilters
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:00pm	 MP	 Imperial Terrace Condo Board 

Mtg
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CC	 Quilters
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:00pm	 CH	 SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 MP	 Yoga

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CC	 Bunco Babes
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 CH	 Community Meeting

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:30pm	 MR	 Royal Gardens HOA Monthly 

Board Meeting
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

 KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - MAY 2018
	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
1:00pm	 CC	 Bunco - Church Group
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm	 CH	 Indoor Bowling (Lawn Bowling Club)
5:00pm	 MP	 Community Meeting
6:00pm	 CH	 Bingo
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm	 CH	 Indoor Bowling (Lawn Bowling Club)
5:00pm	 CH	 Community/Candidate Meeting
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:30pm	 CH	 Garden Villa Board Meeting

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm	 CH	 Indoor Bowling (Lawn Bowling Club)
4:00pm	 CH	 Lion’s Club Dinner
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:30pm	 CH	 Community Meeting

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
2:00pm	 CH	 Indoor Bowling  

(Lawn Bowling Club)
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker

8:00am	 CC	 PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am	 AC	 Computer Club
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Mark
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 Movie Time
6:00pm	 CH	 Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

8:00am	 CC	 PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Mark
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

8:00am	 CC	 PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Mark
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

 

9:00am	 CH	 Hello 
Neighbor 
Plant Sale

10:00am	 AC	 Computer 
Club

10:00am	 CH	 Private Event 
1:00pm	 MP	 King City Condo 

Association Annual 
Meeting

1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn 
Bowling

5:00pm	 CC	 Sip & Sup
6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 

Deck

9:00am	 CH	 Sit and 
Sew 
Event - 
Quilting

9:00am	 CC	 Private Event
10:00am	 AC	 Computer Club
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn 

Bowling
6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 

Deck
6:30pm	 CC	 Polish Poker

10:00am	 AC	 Comp-
uter Club

1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  
Lawn 
Bowling

6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 
Deck

 

8:00am	 CC	 PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Mark
10:00am	 MP	 Hello Neighbors Committee 

Meeting
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 Movie Time
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta
6:30pm	 MP	 First Friday Bridge

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:00am	 CH	 Coffee with a Board Director
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
1:00pm	 MR	 Greens Committee Meeting
2:00pm	 CH	 National Day of Prayer Event
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
5:00pm	 CH	 Community/Candidate Meeting
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
7:00pm	 CH	 Democrats Club

8:00am	 MR	 Men’s Golf Board 
Meeting

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
11:30am	 CH	 Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CC	 KC Royalty Red Hats
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn Bowling
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

10:00am	 AC	 Computer 
Club

12:00pm	 CH	 Private 
Event

1:30pm	 CH	 (Greens)  Lawn 
Bowling

6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 
Deck

Room Codes:
AC = Arts & Crafts Building 
BoD = Board of Directors 
CC = Crown Center 
CH = Clubhouse 
MP = Multi-Purpose 
MR = Meeting Room 
CR = Computer Room
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SW Republicans Club
May 9 SW Corridor Republican  
Club Meeting @ King City 
Submitted by Billie Reynolds

The May 9 meeting 
in King City promises to 
be well worth your time.  
Senator Alan Olsen, from 
Canby, a graduate of 

Purdue with a degree in chemistry, and 
a home building contractor,  will be our 
keynote speaker. He is running for his 
third term.  He will address the new 
small business tax, gun control along 
with a power point on Oregon natural 
resources entitled “Cap and Swindle.” 

There will be several candidates 
who are running for a variety of offices, 
one of the best slate of Republican 
Candidates in a long time.  They will also 
have cards, signs and materials for you.

Remember to come at 6:30 p.m. 
for snacks and conversation before 
the meeting begins at 7:00 p.m. The 
King City Civic Association Clubhouse 
is located at 15254 SW 116th St. King 
City.  Questions?  Call 503-639-7452 
or 503-639-6545.  See you there!

Next Steps in Gun Violence Prevention
Submitted by Janet Ference

Come join the 
East Washington 
County Democrats 
in May to learn 

what’s next for the gun violence 
prevention movement. We will be 
hosting a presentation featuring local 
members of Moms Demand Action 
for Gun Sense in America and student 
activists from Tigard High School.

Moms Demand Action works to 
stem the epidemic of gun violence 
in America. Founded in 2012 after 
the Sandy Hook Elementary School 
tragedy, this nonpartisan network of 
grassroots activists has grown into 
a powerful nationwide organization, 
and they have effected change at 
the local, state, and national level.

Gun violence prevention laws in 
Oregon earn an average grade of ‘C’ 
on the Giffords Law Center scorecard, 
which rates us 14th out of 50 on the 
strength of our gun laws. Our state 
has recently passed new legislation, 
strengthening the ban on ownership 
of firearms or ammunition by people 

convicted of stalking or domestic 
violence and those under restraining 
orders. Yet more can be done in 
Oregon, and a great deal more needs 
to be done on the federal level.

We will welcome members 
from Moms Demand Action to tell 
us what steps come next in their 
work and share with us how we 
can help to make a difference. 
We’ll also host student activists 
from Tigard High School, who 
will present their concerns and 
experiences in advocating for 
gun violence prevention.

It takes thoughtful, informed 
people to bridge the divide that 
exists in this discussion. Come 
and become one of those who 
can carry this dialog forward in a 
productive way that will save lives.

We hope you’ll join us on 
Thursday, May 3, 2018, at the King 
City Civic Association Clubhouse, 
15245 SW 116th Avenue. 
Socializing begins at 6:30pm, and 
the program starts at 7pm.
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Interactive 
Museum of Gaming 

and Puzzlery 
Thousands of Games!

A Cozy Place to Play
15607 SW 116th Ave. 

503-968-9998 
in back of King City Plaza

Your first visit is FREE 
if you mention this ad!

More great free movies on the first and third 
Fridays of the month. Want a ride?  Hop on the 
local Ride Connection shuttle by calling 503-226-
0700 and request pick-up for “Movie Time” (time allotment on each 
movie for pick-up after movie.)  Free popcorn at all movies, just bring 
your drink and join the “Movie Time” gang. Questions? 503-914-5568 

May 4 – Friday 2:00 p.m. – Free movie
“THE NICE GUYS”

RATED: R | 116MIN | HDX | 2016 | COMEDY/CRIME THRILLER

Set in Los Angeles during the 1970s, and centering 
on a pair of detectives who stumble into a sprawling 
conspiracy while investigating the alleged suicide of a 
once-prominent female porn star. Russell Crowe and 
Ryan Gosling top-line this Warner Bros. release.  

May 18 – Friday 2:00 p.m. – Free movie
“THREE BILLBOARDS  
OUTSIDE EBBING, MISSOURI”
RATED: R | 116MIN | HDX | 2017 | CRIME/THRILLER

After months have passed without a culprit in her 
daughter’s murder case, Mildred Hayes (Academy 
Award winner Frances McDormand) makes a bold 
move, painting three signs leading into her town with 

a controversial message directed at William Willoughby (Academy Award 
nominee Woody Harrelson), the town’s revered chief of police. When 
his second-in-command Officer Dixon (Sam Rockwell), an immature 
momma’s boy with a penchant for violence, gets involved, the battle 
between Mildred and Ebbing’s law enforcement is only exacerbated. 

Snacks are sponsored by: Elaine Simms of Ken Miller and Assoc.

“MOVIE TIME” 
 Matinée
 Submitted by:  Ginny Jones

King City 
Music Club
Submitted by Lynn Turner

Spring arrived for the King City 
Music Club’s April 2 performance.  
The audience was ready for smiles, 
sunshine and flowers, and the 
Chorus provided plenty of those 
in their four numbers. They sang 
along with us on “It Might As 
Well Be Spring,” “With a Song 
In My Heart,” “April in Paris,” 
and “When You Wore a Tulip.” 
Soloists and duets continued the 
Spring theme in their selections.

One of the reasons for the good 
time we always have is our un-
flappable emcee, Dennis Pollmann.  
Dennis not only sings in the chorus 
and plays the harmonica, he handles 
the logistics for performances as 
well, taking care of chairs, piano 
and microphones.  We could not do 
without him.  He might sound like 
he’s confused as part of his stage 
persona, but it’s all an act, folks! 

Our next performance is May 7 
 at 2:00 p.m. at the King City 
Civic Association Clubhouse, 
15245 SW 116th Avenue.  The 
theme will be Country/Western, 
with a variety of your favorites.

Rehearsals are Mondays at 
2:00 p.m. at the same address. 
No auditions required. Drop in 
and check us out.  For more 
information, call President Muriel 
Dresser, 503-684-3978.
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King City Artists’ Guild 
Submitted by 
Diane Tyhurst

Members of the King City Artists’ 
Guild have been very busy this spring 
with two art shows right next to each 
other.  The first was at King City Senior 
Village, as part of their grand opening 
celebration on April 26.  To celebrate 
new ownership and the completion 
of their remodel,  K.C.S.V. invited the 
neighborhood to join them for music, 
art, good food and tours of the facility.  
Featured were a display of paintings by 
K.C.A.G. members, other local artists, 
and artwork created by the watercolor 
class at K.C.S.V..  Two members of the 
King City Music Club played soft music 
during the opening event.  The event 
was well-attended and enjoyed by all.

   The second Guild show will be 
at the Unity Church of Beaverton from 
May 6 through May 31.  Several works 
from each member of the Guild will 
be on display in the sanctuary and on 
the walls of the church building.  Folks 
are invited to come to the reception 
on May 6 from 1:00—4:00. Art will be 

on display Thursdays and Fridays in 
May from 10:00 - 4:00 and Saturdays 
from 10:00 - 2:00.  Many thanks to 
Debbi Estes and Lynn Wolfe for all 
their work in putting this show together 
and to all the members of the Guild 
for their contributions to this show.

   Laurie Svec and Diane Tyhurst 
continue to enjoy teaching watercolor 
painting to the K.C.S.V. residents 
and other interested folks from the 
surrounding communities.  Artwork 
from the class was on display 
recently at the K.C.S.V. grand 
opening event on April 26.  Many 
thanks to Laurie and Diane for their 
work in putting this show together 
and showing their students’ art.

   The theme of our artwork is STILL 
LIFE, that was on display in the living 
room of the Clubhouse in April and 
will continue through May.  During the 
summer the guild members will be 
painting scenes, reminiscent of life 
travels to various parts of the country/
world. These new paintings will be on 
display all summer in the Clubhouse. 
Artist Jan Auten’s work will be on 

display this summer at Beaverton 
City Hall and various artists will be 
showing work at Sherrie’s Jewelry Box 
in downtown Tigard over the summer.

   The K.C.A.G. meets every 
Thursday afternoon from 1:00—4:00 
at the Clubhouse.  All creative 
souls are welcome to join!

ZUMBA DANCE 
CLASSES For SENIORS

Every Monday Afternoon 
Starting April 9, 2018 at 1:10 p.m.

At the King City Civic Association 
Clubhouse Banquet Room  Cost: $5.00

National Day of Prayer 
at King City Civic 
Association on May 3

Several local church members 
will again be sponsoring a National 
Day of Prayer event at the KCCA 
Clubhouse on Thursday, May 3, 
2018 from 2:00 - 3:00 p.m. 

This year’s theme is Unity. The 
program will include patriotic songs, 
prayers on topics of national concern, 
and refreshments. Everyone is welcome 
and encouraged to come. The practice 
of national days of prayer has been a 
part of American life from the beginning 
and was codified by a decree from 
President Lincoln. For more information, 
please call Billie Reynolds at 503-639-
7452 or Paul Hailey at 503-620-2161.

Living Here, Working Here 
and Loving King City

ELAINE SIMMS • 503-709-8187
11725 SW Queen Elizabeth Ste. A

King City, OR 97224 • KenMillerAssociates.com

JUST LISTED! $350,000 

12474 SW King George Dr

Spectacular Golf Course Location -  
Updated Throughout

Remember…
Of all the decisions you will face 

when buying or selling a home, there 
is none more important than the 

person you choose to represent you.
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Picture This… 
Submitted by Dick Wiggers

We who live in this corner of the 
Pacific Northwest are fortunate in 
many ways –  especially those of us 
who love photography.  We don’t 
have to travel far to see amazing 
sights:  The Japanese and Chinese 
Gardens, Portland Rose Garden, 
Chrystal Springs Rhododendron 
Garden, The Wooden Shoe Tulip 
Farms, and The Tualatin River Wildlife 
Refuge are right in our neighborhood.

The King City Camera Club meets 
each month, from September – 
May.  Between now and September, 
is the perfect time to venture 
out and create new images for 
next year’s viewing.  Summer is 
prime time for outdoor and travel 
photography.  With that in mind, I’d 
like to suggest that you check out 
two excellent resources to stimulate 
your creativity:  (1) Greg Vaughn’s 
book, Photographing Oregon:  A 
guide to the natural landmarks of 
Oregon; and, (2) Dewitt Jones’ video, 
“Celebrate What’s Right with the 

World,” (Ted Talk South Lake Tahoe). 
Picture takers of all skill levels 

are encouraged to participate in our 
club.  Photography is more in the 
eye of the photographer than it is 
in the equipment. A smart phone 
user can often take better pictures 
than the user of an expensive DSLR 
camera. Newer photographers will 
have the opportunity to learn by 

observing the work of others, some 
of them professional.  Who knows, 
maybe the newer photographer can 
show the “old hand” a trick or two.

To learn more and view the 
work of our members, visit our new 
website:   (https://sites.google.com/
view/king-city-camera-club/home).

“Open Arms –   Burnside Bridge” Photo by Dick Wiggers, King City Camera Club

Brad Wyatt
503-381-6239

Bjw71445@aol.com

Elaine Gelfand 
971-246-1584 

elaine@prestigeproperties.net.

Ed Milford
503-730-4215
emilfo@aol.com

Joe Salmonese
503-709-2354

brokerjoe@comcast.net

Eric Kvernland
503-292-8069

eric@prestigeproperties.net

Nancy Armour
503-539-1303

EXPERIENCE COUNTS!
Over 30 Years in King City
We specialize in King City, Summerfield and 
the surrounding 55+ communities. Put the 

“A” team to work selling your home now. Our 
proven marketing formula will sell your home 

quickly and painlessly for more money.

Call us at 503-639-7220
View all local listings at 

www.prestigeproperties.net
• Open Daily •
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Tech News and Tips from the Computer Club
Submitted by Mark Mehall

Tech News
The big news this month is the 

increasing amount of fake popups 
and scams. Many of the popups will 
pretend to be from Microsoft claiming 
that your computer is infected. 
These are scams. Do 
not call the listed phone 
number. Simply close your 
browser and restart your 
computer. If you know 
someone that has fallen 
for the scam have them 
contact their credit card 
company and report the 
charge as fraudulent.

Tech Tip
It is important to keep your 

computer and mobile devices up 
to date. This includes the operating 
system, programs (apps), utilities 
like Adobe Reader, Shockwave and 
Flash and your antivirus software. 

Your computer and device will 
notify you when important operating 
system updates are available; it 
is best to set these updates as 
“automatic”. Be careful to avoid fake 
updates that arrive in your email 
inbox, these are usually scams. 

Saturday Classes
The King City 

Computer Club provides 
a friendly and open 
environment where 
members can learn 
about computers, 
smartphones, tablets, 
digital cameras and 
modern technology at 

their own pace. The club classroom 
has a collection of Windows and 
Macintosh computers, printers and 
Wifi for members to use on site. 
Classes meet in the computer room 
in the Arts & Crafts / Library Building 
every Saturday at 10:00. “Walk-ins” 
are welcome. The first class is free. 

Note, you can bring your used 
printer cartridges, CDs and DVDs 
to the Arts and Craft building. As a 
public service, the computer club 
offers free recycling for CDs, DVDs 
and ink / laser toner cartridges. 
Please don’t throw them in the trash.

Computer Club Topics
(Classes are at 10:00 AM Saturdays 
in the Arts & Crafts Building)

May  5 - Virtual Reality
May 12 - Backing Up
May 19 - Smartphones and Tablets 

(Taking Screenshots)
May 26 - Email Tips

For more information, contact:
Marie VanderWeele, 503-624-1973
Jeanine Peyton, 503-443-1704
Ted Walling, 503-598-8067
Mark Mehall, 503-481-4188.

Visit the computer club’s website: 
www.kingcitycomputer.club.

KCCA Library – CHECK IT OUT
Submitted by Debbi Estes

Featuring “Northwest 
Corner” Authors, Stories   

Library volunteers are compiling 
a list to feature local authors or local 
stories our library has available; this 
is a work in progress.  We define 
local as the “Northwest Corner” 
of the US, including Oregon, 
Washington, Idaho, Montana and 
Wyoming.  A “Northwest Corner” 

graphic informational poster of 
local artists and stories in the 
KCCA library is displayed in the 
library – come see for yourself!

King City Resident Authors
We are delighted to recognize 

several authors whose works 
are available in the library as our 
neighbors in King City:  Donald 
Anderson, Paul Hailey, Ed 
McQuary, Billie Reynolds, and Lono 

Waiwaijolie.  

Featured 
Northwest 
Corner Author:  
Warren C. 
Easley

Easley 
has loved the 
mystery genre 
since graduate 
school and 
began writing 
mysteries 
about 5 years 
ago.  A former

 scientist and international business 
executive, Easley moved to 
Oregon to reinvent himself.   The 
author writes fiction, tutors GED 
students, fly fishes and skis.  

Easley’s fictional protagonist, 
Cal Claxton, also moved to Oregon 
from Los Angeles to restart life after 
personal tragedy.  An attorney, the 
fictional character moves to Dundee, 
Oregon, sets up a law practice and 
buys an old farmhouse he calls his 
Aerie.  His companion is Archie, a 
precocious Australian Shepherd.  
Together man and dog take solace in 
the natural beauty around them and 
fly fishing.   And solving mysteries.

Warren Easley was named 
2017 Up and Coming Writer by the 
Willamette Writers Organization.
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Pinochle Scores
The King City Tuesday Night 

Pinochle Club reports the following 
winners for the month of February:

March 6    Dale Hass 8,350, 
Anna Langford 8,050

March 13  Marilyn Herrold 8,850, 
Betty Vanderpool 8,070

March 20  Marilyn Herrold 
9,110, Ruby Miller 8,100

This group meets every Tuesday 
night at 5:45 p.m. in the King City 
Civic Association Clubhouse Multi-
Purpose Room. Play starts at 6:00 
p.m. All players are welcome. You 
do not need to be a resident of King 
City Civic Association HOA and you 
don’t need a partner to join this club. 
For more information, please contact 
Jeannie Alexander at 503-642-4104.

March 7    Pam Lewis 10,790, 
Ruth Lehman 9,870

March 14   Harriet Holmes 
8,070, Pam Lewis 7,900

March 21   Jeannie Alexander 
9,370, Marietta Davis 9,170

March 28   Pam Lewis 9,020, 
Belle Wilder 8,520

The Wednesday Afternoon 
Pinochle Club meets every 
Wednesday at 12:15 p.m. in the King 
City Civic Association Clubhouse 
Multi-Purpose Room and play 
begins at 12:30 p.m. If you are 
looking for a fun-filled afternoon 
of cards, come and join the group! 
For more information, please call 
Belle Wilder at 503-598-0278

Summerfield Travel Club Update
Submitted by Les 
Schuller, Co-Chair, 
Summerfield Travel 
Club 

G Adventures and 
National Geographic 
Journeys is the topic 
of the Summerfield 
Travel Club meeting 
held in the game room 
of the Summerfield 
Clubhouse on May 
18, 2018 at 10 a.m.  
Kara Lucchesi, Global 
Purpose Specialist, will 
give a presentation on 
small group adventure 
travel tours including 
safaris and expeditions.

Also, in cooperation 
with Collette Tours, the Summerfield 
Travel Club is co-sponsoring a 2018 
tour called “Americas Music City 
Holiday” (Memphis, Nashville and 
New Orleans). This trip is Dec. 7-14, 
2018. The deposit deadline for this 

trip is May 31, 2018. Brochures 
with applications are pinned on the 
bulletin boards at the King City Civic 
Association and on the Summerfield 
Club board. For more information, 
call Les Schuller at 503-716-8216. 
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EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY
ROUTE SERVICING: Commercial Fragrancing Diffusers

Requirements:
• 1 day per week
• Clean driving record
• Reliable transportation
• Must enjoy human interaction

Physical Requirements:
• Walk short distances
• Lift 15 lbs into car
• Reach overhead
• “Take a knee” and get back up again
• Comfortable on a step stool

TRAINING 
PROVIDED!

 

(503) 585-3979  (800) 333-0774  www.orwest.com 

The Silver Valley & the Scottish Highland Games 
In  

August 1st – 5th 2018 Included: 
 Motor coach transportation  
 OregonWest Tour Director 
 2 nights at the Wallace Inn &  
     2 at the Historic Davenport    
 4 breakfasts, 2 lunch & 4 dinners  
 All attractions - Call for details   

Unwind, destress, relax, rejuvenate. 
Lemon Tree Massage provides massage therapy that will ease sore 

muscles, stiff necks, and other aches you may be experiencing. We offer 
a variety of massage modalities including Swedish, Deep Tissue, Hot 

stone and Foot reflexology, all in a serene and luxurious environment. 
Call today to schedule an appointment with one of our massage experts.

King City  • 503-747-5725 
11725 SW Queen Elizabeth, Ste. D

Open 7 days a week 9:30 a.m.-9:30 p.m.
www.lemontreemassage.net


